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The Special Meeting (held virtually) of the Osborn School District Governing Board was called to 
order at 5:02 p.m. by Board President Aguilar. 
 
Present:  
Ylenia Aguilar, Board President 
Sue Corbin, Board Clerk absent 
Juan Carlos Flamand, Board Member  
Edward Hermes, Board Member  
Luis Peralta, Board Member 
Dr. Michael Robert, Superintendent 
 
 
ACTION/APPROVAL 
Adoption of Instructional Time Models for Encanto, Clarendon, Longview, Solano and 
Osborn Middle School 
Mrs.  Potter-Davis recommended approval of adoption of the Time Models presented. These 
time models will apply to all schools.  
 
Mr. Hermes moved to approve.  
 
Mr.  Flamand called a point of order asking if there was something separate needed for iSchool. 
Mrs. Potter-Davis stated that virtual programs were included in the instructional models as 
presented. 
 
Mr. Peralta seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0 
 
Ms. Aguilar aye 
Mr. Flamand aye 
Mr. Hermes aye 
Mr. Peralta aye 
 
Mr. Hermes motioned to move to Executive Session. Mr. Flamand seconded. Motion carried 4-
0. 
 
Ms. Aguilar aye 
Mr. Flamand aye 
Mr. Hermes aye 
Mr. Peralta aye 
 
 
Members moved into Executive Session at 5:06 p.m. 
 
The regular meeting resumed at 6:24 p.m. 
 
Information/Updates 
Dr. Robert Will Share Mitigation Strategies for the 21/22 School Year Including Use of 
Facial Coverings for Students Return to In-Person Learning. 
Dr. Robert reviewed the district’s mitigation strategies explaining that in addition to maintaining 
plexiglass on desks in classrooms, health checks conducted at home, and student seating facing 
the same direction in the cafeteria and no community events will be held until after fall break. 
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Referring to the new state law that speaks to face coverings and the CDC recommendation that 
unvaccinated individuals use face coverings, Dr. Robert said the Governing Board enacted a 
regulation that required face coverings, and the district has stated over the past month that face 
coverings are strongly recommended.  
 
President Aguilar asked Dr. Robert to continue with the active mask mandate currently in place 
for the district and explore a limited opt out option. Members expressed their appreciation for all 
the work related to this issue. Dr. Robert stated that masks will be required in school and said 
he will work with district counsel on an opt out option. 

 
 

Adjournment 

President Aguilar declared the meeting adjourned at 6:35 pm. 
 
Minutes submitted by: 

 
 
_____________________________  
Lisa Nye, Executive Assistant  
to the Superintendent and Governing Board 
 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Sue Corbin, Board Clerk 


